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.
  ZAMBIA’S STATEMENT DURING THE UNIVERSAL PERIODIC REVIEW SWITZERLAND, 27TH JANUARY, 2023.

Mr. President,

Zambia warmly welcomes the delegation Switzerland to the Fourth  cycle of the  UPR and thank them for the presentation of their  national report and update.

We applaud Switzerland for the Constitution that enshrines the right of all children to a free and adequate basic education even to those who do not have a residence permit.   
In the spirit of a constructive dialogue, Zambia wishes to recommend   the following for consideration by the delegation of Switzerland:
1.  Establish a National Human Rights Institution in line with the Paris Principles. 
2. Consider adopting a legislation against racial and ethnic profiling in federal, cantonal and communal police laws, and improve access to justice for victims of racial profiling.
We wish to conclude by wishing  Switzerland  a successful review

I thank you Mr. President.
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